AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

TOWN OF AVON

400

COMMISSIONERS: Barbara Littlefield, Chairwoman APR 21 PM 3: 03

Kathy McDonald, Vice-Chairwoman

Glenn Fernald, Michael Lawler

MARCH 26, 2015

Avon Park and Recreation met at 7:00 with members Barbara Littlefield, Kathy McDonald, Glenn Fernald and Mike Lawler present.

Minutes from the March 5th meeting were reviewed and accepted as recorded.

ACT PROGRAM

Mike motioned that the board approve processing a \$300.00 invoice for the rental of the backdrop for Wizard of Oz, Kathy 2nd the motion with all members in favor.

The board tabled dicussing the ACT summer fundraiser until our next meeting

We are still waiting for the return of our key for the storage shed. Michelle will be notified to call Mike when they are about to leave after cleaning up on. Sunday. He will meet them. He also has their final checks. At that time they can give Mike the money from the ticket sales and a copy of the invoice for the \$300.00 backdrop rental.

SUMMER PROGRAM

The Commission discussed hiring a summer program director as Kristin is unable to return for this years program. Kathy suggested that Anne Littlefield be contacted as she was a prior SP director. The SP will be held at the Butler school again this year. The POD will need to be ordered the last week of June. A permit thru the town is necessary.

PLACEMENT OF SECURITY CAMERAS

Location for security cameras was dicussed.:
Telephone pole across from Miller Tracy playground
Tennis court
Noonan field
Facing the bridge at the library
Municpal parking lot
Crowley field

Kathy and Glenn will try to be available to go around town with the company installing the cameras to show them the hot spots.

NETTING FOR BACK STOP AT NOONAN FIELD

We only have one estimate for the project and still need 2 more before we can proceed, because the project is over \$10,000. Kathy will try to put the job on Mass.gov to see if we can get any more estimates.

MISC

The Commission discussed starting a Teen Night in the Fall in the high school gym.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Geary, Secretary

Avon Park and Recreation Commission